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Purpose of the meeting 
 
The objective of this meeting is to obtain your input on the identified needs and proposed 
improvements. The meeting will follow an online presentation format. 

 
Project information 
 
WisDOT is proposing to improve 5.16 miles of WIS 60 from WIS 67 to the Washington Co. Line 
in Dodge County.  
 
The purpose of this project is primarily to address deteriorating asphalt pavement on WIS 60. 
The existing pavement surface throughout the corridor is deteriorated with substantial cracking 
and rutting. Damaged and corroded culverts will either be replaced or repaired. 
 
Proposed improvements include:  

• Pavement replacement of existing pavement 

• Addition of centerline and shoulder rumble strips 

• Replace or repair culverts 

• Replace pavement marking 

The environmental document for this project is currently under development by the project team. 
The environmental document is expected to be completed in 2022. 
 

Proposed traffic impacts 
 
Construction is currently scheduled for 2028 with the potential to be advanced in 2025.  
 
During construction, WIS 60 is expected to be closed to through traffic for the duration of the 
project; however, traffic control strategies are still under development. Traffic using WIS 60 will 
be detoured to the north using WIS 67, WIS 33, and I-41. The final traffic control and staging 
concepts will be refined by the design team as the project progresses. 
 
Access will be maintained for residents to the greatest extent possible. Limited exceptions to 
driveway access are expected during work operations immediately in front of access points; 
however, these times of restricted access are anticipated to be infrequent and well-
communicated in advance of any access-restricting work. Specific access needs can be 
communicated now with the design team or with the Department’s field representatives during 
construction. 
 

  



 

 

 

 

Real estate  
 
Real estate acquisitions are not anticipated. All construction activities are expected to remain 
withing existing right-of-way. 
 

Project update/next steps 

 
Project Update – 3042-01-32/62: 

• Environmental Document Complete: 8/1/2022 

• Design Study Report Complete: 11/1/2022 

• Final Design Complete: 5/1/2024 

• Construction 2028 with the potential to be advanced in 2025 

Public input/comments 
 
We encourage you to view the presentation on the project website and reach out to the project 
representatives with any questions. Attached to this handout is a sheet for your written 
comments and input regarding the proposed project. Please mail any written comments about 
the project before May 22nd, 2022. You can also e-mail your comments to the contacts listed 
below.  
 
Your comments assist us in developing a project that will serve the needs of the traveling public 
as well as the needs of the local community. Your input is welcome and appreciated throughout 
the design process. 
 

For more information, please contact: 
 
Matthew Lamb, P.E.     Bradley R. Groh, P.E. 
Wisconsin Department of Transportation  JT Engineering, Inc. 
2101 Wright St      281 W. Netherwood Road, Suite #1 
Madison, WI 53704     Madison, WI 53575 
(608) 246-5638      (608) 216-8546 
matthew.lamb@dot.wi.gov    bradg@jt-engineering.com 
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